
 

 

Superintendent’s Report 
 

Administrators Meeting January 17th 
 

1. Business items 

a. Funding update 

b. Trustee School Tours 

c. School Generated Funds 

d. New Director Position 

e. Staffing 

 

2. Attention Deficit overview 

3. 4 thought areas  

a. Returning from home schooling below grade level 

b. Provincial surveys completion rate 

c. Teen health 

d. Non-negotiables 

11:30- 12:20 Lunch 
 
High School: PowerSchool  Others: Templating B,D,A and SNAP / ANIE 

 
 

Critical Incident Response 
 
On January 25th, just before dismissal, Whitecourt Central Elementary School received 
a call that there was an explosive device in the school.  We don’t discuss our safety and 
response protocols in public.  We are pleased with the response of the school and 
community.  As with all priority events, a debrief has taken place with parties involved 
such as the RCMP. 
 
In my report last month I referenced our parent Safety Information link.  We continue to 
circulate this information.  When a difficult event happens we also circulate a powerful 
document written by our Student Support Worker Tammy Charko helping parents speak 
to their children about difficult events and anxiety. 
 
For events taking place in real time we have a comprehensive resource called Hour 
Zero that details responses to every imaginable event that takes place in or around a  
 
 
 
 

https://www.ngps.ca/students-and-parents/student-safety
https://www.ngps.ca/about-us/news/post/being-the-calm2
https://www.ngps.ca/about-us/news/post/being-the-calm2


 

 

 
school.  This program is managed by our Health and Safety Coordinator Deanna 
Harapchuk.  Deanna is scheduled to present on this in a few Board meetings from now. 
Parent information is available on the website. 
 

Recruiting 
 
Staff have attended a number of events at different post-secondary institutions to 
connect with future teachers.  I had the privilege of listening to Ian Baxter, Principal at 
Fox Creek School present to about a hundred soon to graduate students at the 
University of Alberta.  Principal Baxter spoke about the advantages of teaching in rural 
schools.  His message was very well received.  Other events are upcoming.  We have 
also had very successful teaching candidates in our Division who are looking forward to 
being a part of NGPS. 
 

Request for Division Liaison for Upcoming Legislation / Regulation  
 
Recently the Alberta Premier made some announcements framing future legislation and 
regulation on the topics of gender and sexuality.  The Education Ministry has asked 
each Division to assign a liaison to participate in the process coming from these 
announcements.  Our liaison will be Deputy Superintendent Jodry.  
 

chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/www.ngps.ca/download/430637
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